MINUTES
FELSENTHAL CITY COUNCIL
7/10/18
4:30 PM
Town Hall

A quorum being established, Mayor Newbury called the meeting to order. At roll call the following members
were present: Mr. Clawson, Mr. Eads, Mr. Holland, Ms. Jones and Mr. Newbury.

Ms. Jones moved, and seconded by Mr. Eads, to accept the minutes for previous meeting (6-19-2018). The
roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Old business

The Mayor updated the Council on the properties that need to be condemned or cleaned up. She

said that she had and appointment today (July 11, 2018) with the towns attorney and stated that she would
discuss with him the proper procedures in moving forward with this project. The Mayor stated that she
would keep the Council updated on the procedures.

Mayor Newbury talked with the Council about what the County Judge had done about the repairs on our
tram road. He sent two men to evaluate what was needed to improve the road. They gave her a copy of
what dirt and gravel would cost, but she said she needed to talk with Judge Loftin about giving her a detailed
plan, including costs to send to the Governor, to see how he could help us with the cost of the improvements.
Our State Senator has been in touch with the governor on our behalf and he tells us the Governor needs this
detailed plan in order to be able to give us some help

Our new Public Works Supt. (David Culp) is now authorized to send our town's DMR's by internet. (ADEQ)
New Business

Our assistant bookkeeper (Martha Lancaster) went to a meeting at Judge Loftin’s Office concerning new
Voting Machines for the County. The meeting was on Wednesday, June 27, 2018. She told the Council

that it this group voted to get new voting machines for Union County. They would not be used in this year’s
election because the poll workers would need be to trained on the new machines. She said the cost

of the new machines would be $48,000.00, but it would not cost the County anything. The Mayor advised
the council that the newspaper account had stated that Felsenthal would lose its polling station, but that this
information proved to be incorrect.

It was reported that there were two sewer lines broken on 1st St. Mr. Culp called Glenn Mechanical to fix
the breaks, but they didn’t find any breaks in the two lines. One was an old dead line that was dug up when a
tree was uprooted by strong winds. The other was simply dirty water from tannin stained drain off.

The Mayor informed the Council that Petitions for candidates for public office are due in the County Clerk's
office between July 27 and NOON of August 7.

The Financial Reports for June, 2018 were presented and examined by the Council. Mr. Clawson moved, and
it was seconded by Mr. Eads to accept the financial report as written. The roll vote was unanimous. The
motion passed.



Ms. Jones moved to adjourn the meeting, and the motion was seconded by Mr. Newbury. The roll call vote
was unanimous. The motion passed.
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